MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD DECEMBER 18, 2014
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Chuck A., Maggie A., Alicia E., Michael F., Jason H., Tim K., Brian K., Lee K., Linda L., Pam M., Tom Mo, Lucky P., John S. and Ray W.
Meeting opened at 7:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12th Tradition and 12th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Chuck A. (Brain Damaged)
Visitors – Tina A., Perry (DCM District 15), Dave, Mike, Faith W., Dan L. (Area 20 Corrections Chair), Sue and Andrew
Anniversaries – None.
Birthdays – None..
Announcements:  
None. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Faith W. volunteered to chair Greeting Committee for DuPage Open.  Alicia E. volunteered to chair Set-up/Clean-up Committee for DuPage Open.  
Dan L. announced All-DuPage Corrections workshop to be held February 28.  Time and place to be determined.  Fielded questions.  Described requirements for admissions to DuPage County jail.  Emphasized the need for correspondence with inmates.  
Tina A. elected Alternate Corrections Chair.
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike G. volunteered to be Host Committee Chair for 2015 Summer Assembly on June 13.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)   November 2014 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:  (Linda L.)  Reviewed month’s contributions.  Ending balance is $3,553.27.
DCM:  (Jason H.)
See written report below.
District 41 DCM Report 12/18/14:
District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:
Thank you to those who attended the Area 20 Assembly last weekend. It was nice to see several of use from D41 there. The Area Committee Chairs stressed that they have budgets to come to our district and host workshops for their respective committee (Corrections, Grapevine, Treatment, BTG, PI / CPC, etc..) If you are a committee chairperson and are would like to have Area visit our district please contact the Area Chairperson for your committee. They are happy to help you out anyway they can. In October, D41 voted to handle Hospitality for the Dupage County Open in February of 2015. We will need to elect chair persons for the “set up” and the “greeter” committees for the Open. We also voted to host the June 13th 2015 Summer Area Assembly. We need to elect a chairperson to head up planning for that as well.

Mike O., our former D41 secretary, has volunteered to chair the Newsletter committee.  

Thank all of you for your dedicated service to A.A.! 
Yours,

Jason H.  
Alt. DCM:  (John S.)
 Reviewed upcoming events.  Brought flyers for distribution.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)  Maggie A. discussed prudent reserve.  Currently $2,200 on hand.  Will investigate distribution of excess funds.
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Tom Ma)
  Absent.  
CPC/PI:  (Walt K.)  Absent. 
CORRECTIONS:  (Todd G.)  Absent.
ALT. CORRECTIONS:  (Open)  
GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Maggie A.)  Anona is looking for volunteers (see Scott G. at Anona).
LITERATURE:
(Alicia E.)  Attended Area Assembly.  Received information and direction from Jeff (Alternate Chair) and Keith (District 22).
LCM:  (Ray W.)  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  (Open)  Mike O. volunteered to chair Newsletter Committee.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan H.)  Absent.  
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)  Asked for volunteers for CIC meetings.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Linda L. reported 466 unique visitors in November.  There were 431 repeat visitors for a total of 897 hits.  Updated meetings. 
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)
 Announced early to mid-February date for “Shame” workshop.  Expressed need for a place to stage the workshop.  Linda L. will look into various spaces.
Susan (District 15) urged attendance at New Year’s Eve party at The Garden Terrace Pavilion in Elk Grove Village.

Jurisdiction of Wooddale meeting between Districts 15 and 41 was discussed.

Andrew announced ISCYPAA Conference at Westin Hotel in Lombard on March 20 - 22.  Distributed flyers.  
Brian K. discussed the issue of liability insurance in meetings in churches.

Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, January 15, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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